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SPECIFIC COMMENTS TO AUTHORS 

Dear authors, congratulations on your work.  It is an interesting subject and they 

describe a nice alternative, which I would consider to apply in daily practice.  I would 

like to see this article published , but after some changes.  The biggest change needed, I 

believe is the language. Many spelling and grammatical errors that make reading of the 

article difficult and can in some cases lead to misunderstanding. Language check of a 

native speaker or professional editing would be highly appreciated.  Another comment 

is that the statistical methods used, are not presented in the text nor the tables. They 

should be added. 

 


